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Q: When should I use the premises (PID) number?  

A: Premises Identification numbers (PID’s) can be used when submitting information to the CLTS to attach an 
area of land to an animal event; such as showing the location of birth, movement or retirement. PID’s are also 
used when transporting animals using manifests, export certificates and permits. 
 
A registered premises is required to record movement in the CLTS. Each Canadian Province and Territory has 
specific guidelines for creating a premises identification number, please click here (or visit 
http://support.canadaid.ca/?p=1949) to see the information regarding premises registration in your province.  
 
Once you have registered your legal land information with your province you can add the assigned premises 
number to your CLTS account. Click here for instructions on how to do so. 

http://support.canadaid.ca/?p=1949
http://support.canadaid.ca/wp-content/uploads/03.-Premises-Identification.pdf

